
























May 21, 2024 Bay Laurel Center CDD 

Mr. Schmalz: There are not many changes within the documents. We did provide a 

red line version of the document, hopefully for easier review. You don't have to read the entire 

policy. I know counsel does have two recommended changes that they've communicated with 

me, so they were more grammatical in nature. So, we will address those items in the final 

rendering. The items that we are looking to change do affect uniform extension and uniform 

service policies. It's primarily related to the process of transferring service from the developer to 

the new residents. So currently, the District will not transfer services until we have received the 

Florida Water Star certification and the developer has passed all the requirements outlined in our 

policy regarding irrigation inspections. As you're well aware, it's important for the District to 

conserve water and ensure that the developers are constructing the homes and giving our 

residents the tools to be successful immediately. That's why we have these items in place. The 

issues that the developer is running into is the length of time it takes to sometimes get the homes 

Florida water Star certified, as well as the irrigation inspection items resolved. As you have 

different vendors and contractors, sometimes there's some things that are lost in translation. The 

developers are working diligently to make sure they're meeting all of our requirements. But we 

found in some areas, because the residents aren't having to pay a water bill, they're being difficult 

in scheduling those Florida Water Star inspections because it benefits them to not have their 

house transferred out of their developer's name into their name. We have modified the language 

to basically transfer the home into the resident's name from the developer. The developer has 

180 days to bring that home into compliance with our standards meeting the Florida water Star 

standards and the irrigation requirements. If the developer does not meet those standards and 

bring the home into compliance with our requirements, the district, will not allow any more 

service connections until that property has been corrected. So it entices the developer to correct 

that home prior to ever coming to that point. 

Mr. Colen: Correct me. But if it transfers to the owner and the owner is not cooperative, 

what option does the developer have? 

Mr. Schmalz: That would be up to the developer in their language of their contract, I 

would assume is the best way to control that. This was presented to the District from a developer. 

They asked that we come up with a different alternative. The District needs something to hold 

the developer responsible, or something to make sure that they comply with our requirements. 

That was what was discussed ultimately agreed upon about the parties during that meeting. 
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